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Mayor and Council members:  

Utility Operations Summary

 Water Department: 

 It has been a busy month for 

us in the water department.  Just 

finishing up the Water Master Plan.  

We have been pumping at our peak 

for the entire month of June, at about 

1.5million gallons per day.  We have 

well 15 that has failed.  In looking into 

our options, I think replacement will 

be the best option versus trying to 

refurbish this well.  Surveyors are 

developing  a plat for the water plant 

yard. We are still working on the 

800K water tank.  A PVC tee cracked 

and was replaced on Uzona Ave. 

  

 Sewer Department: 

The fiber line to the sewer plant is live.  Some of the flow and pressure sensors at 

the lift station seem to be acting up, we will be doing some diagnosing to determine the 

extent of the problem, and repair.  Several lot splits are doing sewer main extensions.  

The South Zion Estates has laid a sewer main along Jessop Ave from Mulberry to 

Cottonwood Street, they are doing testing and inspection. 

Gas Department: 

 Gas prices have remained at record highs.  We are looking to apply for a PHMSA 

grant to improve the safety of our gas distribution system.  We are progressing on our 

FERC application.  A 4” gas main was installed in Field Ave from Willow Street to the 

Willow wash. 

 

Yours to serve, 

Weston Barlow 

Utility Manager 
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